
Lenawee Health Network (LHN) 

Full Meeting 

Meeting Minutes – March 12, 2020 

 

 

Attendees (15):  

Name Agency Name Agency 

Juliana Moore Care Pregnancy Center 

ProMedica Diabetes Edu. 

Mary Martin Lenawee Intermediate School 

District 

Sue Lewis Catholic Charities Frank Nagle ProMedica Bixby/Herrick 

Hospitals 

Angela Johnson Goodwill Industries Dave Maxwell One Lenawee 

Chris Rising Family Medical Center Laura Schultz Pipis United Way Monroe/Lenawee 

Jennifer Durell Interconnections Drop In Center Beth Deakins YMCA  

Jackie Bradley Community Mental Health  Kara Dominique Hospice of Lenawee  

Cynthia Heady Lenawee Community Foundation Robert Love All About Adrian Coalition 

Brian Jones Lenawee Intermediate School 

District 

  

  

Frank Nagle called the meeting to order at 8:03 a.m. and began with introductions. 

 

Agenda Review – request to add COVID-19/Coronavirus as temporary agenda item. Unanimous support 

approved addition.  

 

Minutes Review – Motion by Juliana Moore, Support by Chris Rising, with unanimous support.  

 

 

LHN Leadership Updates: 

 

PLEASE NOTE – all updates are subject to change in accordance with federal, state, local 

guidance/restrictions in response to COVID-19/Coronavirus. Due to the rapid changing nature of 

circumstances, please contact agencies directly to inquire the status of events, functions, and operations. 

 

Collective Impact Core 

- CIC March meeting was canceled due to schedule conflicts. Updates for subgroups can be found at the 

following hyperlink -> CIC Google Drive. 

 

Building a Trauma Informed Community 

- CIC is working on the development of a larger subgroup to lead the strategic direction of initiatives to 

build a trauma informed community.  

- Adrian College held a Resiliency movie/documentary screening event for the community to view. 

Lenawee Great Start held a viewing of this documentary last fall.  

- Reminder: If your agency is interested in learning how to become more trauma informed, please reach 

out to Jackie Bradley -> jbradley@LCMHA.org  

 

2020 Census 

o The 2020 Census officially opens today, March 12, 2020.  

o To receive text updates on the 2020 Census send a text that says “Pledge” to #211211 

o To complete the 2020 Census electronically, please visit -> 
https://2020census.gov/?cid=20003:2020%20census:sem.ga:p:dm:en:&utm_source=sem.ga&utm_medi
um=p&utm_campaign=dm:en&utm_content=20003&utm_term=2020%20census 

https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1ClKzdkkahYAhnDLl5ubJM-8JAl6GJAYP?usp=sharing
mailto:jbradley@LCMHA.org
https://2020census.gov/?cid=20003:2020%20census:sem.ga:p:dm:en:&utm_source=sem.ga&utm_medium=p&utm_campaign=dm:en&utm_content=20003&utm_term=2020%20census
https://2020census.gov/?cid=20003:2020%20census:sem.ga:p:dm:en:&utm_source=sem.ga&utm_medium=p&utm_campaign=dm:en&utm_content=20003&utm_term=2020%20census


 

2019 LHN Member/Participant Survey 

- Membership reviewed Power Point slides that outlined survey result comparisons from 2018 to 2019.  

- Slides are available on the LHN Google Drive -> About LHN folder 

- 100% of respondents (n = 18/51) reported they will continue participating in the LHN.  

 

Transportation 

- One Lenawee has decided their strategic direction for 2020 will focus on transportation (motorized/non-

motorized).  

- Hickman Hospital has received verbal confirmation from local transportation that on demand services 

are available for non-emergency medical needs. Ongoing discussions are needed to identify systematic 

solutions to address transportation needs across Lenawee County. 

 

 

Quality of Life for Older Adults: 

- Frank will connect with Department on Aging to identify any changes to operations for Senior Centers.  

- Demand for resources for older adults will significantly increase in the coming months. If your agency is 

in need of support or collaborations to serve older adults, please reply all to the LHN reminder email/full 

contact list.  

 

Opioid Addiction and Abuse: 

HRSA RCORP Planning – Lenawee Opioid Response Project 

- The planning grant has completed the second Sustainability session with Strategic Innovations Group 

LLC. If your agency has strategic initiatives or resources allocated to opioid initiatives in the 

community, please contact Frank Nagle -> Frank.Nagle@ProMedica.org. The LHN and LSAPC are 

collaborating to identify resources allocated and resources alignments to scale impact with a result being 

increased availability/accessibility of resources for Lenawee County residents.  

- Frank Nagle and Jackie Bradley attended a HRSA RCORP technical assistance conference last week. 

All slides and resources are to be uploaded to the HRSA RCORP TA Portal. A communication to 

LHN/LSAPC will be sent when resources are available.  

 

HRSA RCORP Implementation Grant NOFO 

- LHN Leadership and LSAPC Executive Committee have started meeting and developing the grant 

application for the HRSA RCORP Implementation Grant. If your agency is interested in supporting the 

completion of the grant application, please email Frank Nagle -> Frank.Nagle@ProMedica.org.  

 

 

Overweight and Obesity Incidence: 

MDHHS 4x4 SPAN – Physical Activity Grant 

- Discussions to convene a group with representation across all active partners working on non-motorized 

transportation are current. The MDHHS 4x4 SPAN grant is working with partners to identify initiatives 

to allocate current resources toward and a clear process to ensure a unified vision of connecting our 

community with activity friendly transportation is achieved.  

 

Open Floor Updates 

- Brian Jones reports MiPHY data collection is going well.  

- It is projected that schools will be closing. Schools provide meals/food access for students in need. LHN 

and our collaborative groups should consider how we can support meeting the needs of the community 

at this time.  

 

 

 

https://drive.google.com/drive/u/1/folders/13KyrCyYT-VTz-IsIdJ9__8OCXxQoysNL
mailto:Frank.Nagle@ProMedica.org
https://www.rcorp-ta.org/
mailto:Frank.Nagle@ProMedica.org


Emerging Issues: 

- Care Pregnancy Center encouraged members to view the variety of services they offer. They offer an 

Earn While You Learn program and much more for young (expecting) mothers.  

- All About Adrian Coalition is holding 2nd Friday’s on Valentine’s Day at 6 pm. Please come to enjoy 

company, food, music and a great time.  

 

The LHN’s next meeting is tentatively scheduled for April 9, 2020 from 8 am until 9 am. Based on 

Federal, State, and Local guidelines/restrictions related to COVID-19/Coronavirus, this meeting would 

be held as a conference call.  

 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

 

Frank Nagle 

Manager Population Health 

LHN Chairperson 

ProMedica Bixby Hospital and Herrick Hospitals 


